

Perry Police Department

Chief Kyle S. Bawks

203 W. Polly St. Perry, MI 48872

Ph: 517-625-3535 Fx: 517-625-6157



March 17, 2020

Until Further Notice Perry Police Department Advises the following:

- -No Preliminary Breath Tests will be administered. For those who may be ordered, those individuals should contact their probation officer for further instructions.
- -Officers will not respond in person to non-emergency calls for service. To have an officer call you back, please call **(989) 743-9111** and provide your best contact information to Central Dispatch. If you call and leave a message for the officer on-duty, or an individual officer's voicemail, expect a delayed response. Officers will not necessarily be waiting in the squad room for calls to come in. Central Dispatch will contact officers immediately by radio so they can call you back.
- -Emergency and In-progress calls will still be responded to by officers. These would be those calls you would dial **911**. Please understand that under some circumstances, officers may request you to come out of your house or building to talk with them before they go inside.
- -To request records or FOIA Requests, call Chief Bawks at the number below. FOIA forms can be found on the city's website: dnn.perry.mi.us. Once the information is completed on the form it can be faxed to (517) 625-6157 or attached to the Chief's email listed below.

Kyle Bawks

Chief of Police
Perry Police Department
203 W Polly Street
Perry, MI 48872
Office 517 625-3535 x 238
Fax 517 625-6157
policechief@perry.mi.us



Email: policechief@perry.mi.us

Web-site: www.perry.mi.us

This institution is an equal opportunity provider and employer.